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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 7 October 2021.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   

 

A review of your record shows that you entered active duty with the Navy in December 1990.  

On 10 April 1991, you were admitted for mental health treatment after complaining of stress 

related insomnia, occupational problems associated with the Nuclear Power Program, and 

personal issues.  You were diagnosed with an Adjustment and Personality Disorder while 

receiving a recommendation for administrative separation.  You were disenrolled from the 

Nuclear Power Program on 17 April 1991 and administratively discharged on 10 May 1991 

based on your personality disorder diagnosis. 

 

The Board carefully considered your arguments that you deserve a disability discharge based on 

your 100% disability rating and inability to qualify for full disability benefits including an 

Identification Card (ID).  Unfortunately, the Board disagreed with your rationale for relief.  In 

reviewing the evidence in your case, the Board concluded the preponderance of the evidence 

supports your reason for separation from the Navy.  Your medical record documents your 

personality disorder diagnosis issued in April 1991 that formed the basis for your administrative 

separation from the Navy.  The fact you may be rated a combined 100% approximately 30 years 

after your discharge from the Navy did not persuade the Board that your discharge from the 






